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School Safety Report 2022-2023 

The recent active shooter event last spring, led to required action steps to improve school safety statewide. 
On June 30,2022, TEA and the Texas School Safety Center provided guidance on required security 
related actions to be taken prior to the start of the new school year.  

Security Measures Summer of 2022 
 

• Summer Targeted Partial Safety Audit  
o Building access control 
o Visitor procedures 
o Law enforcement presence 
o Staff training of safety protocols 
o Monitoring and surveillance 

• Exterior door safety audit  
• Summer meeting of the BISD Safety and Security Committee. Reviewed the multi-hazard 

emergency operations plan (EOP) and, as a component of the EOP, the active threat plan 
• Trained campus staff (including substitutes) on safety procedures, protocols 
• Scheduled all mandatory drills for the school year 
• Ensured all threat assessment team members trained 
• Reviewed access control procedures for each campus 
• Created and implemented and exterior door audit form for campus administrators. 
• CRASE (Civilian Response to Active Shooter Event ) training Part I conducted in August with 

BISD staff. 

Ongoing and Other District-Wide Safety and Security Measures: 

• Fall meeting of the BISD Safety and Security Committee. Reviewed revisions to current 
Emergency Operations Plan and active threat plan 

• Exterior door audits conducted weekly at each campus 
• Safety protocol training conducted during all substitute orientations. 
• Interior classroom doors being replaced at East Elementary (Original Wing) 
• STOPit anonymous reporting system in place on all campuses. 
• Reunification Plan training provided to campus administrators and staff responsible for 

implementing the plan. 
• Emergency Operations Plan reviewed by the Texas School Safety Center. Revisions to the plan 

currently in process. 
• Security cameras and card access door entry points at Northwest Elementary currently in 

progress.  
• CRASE training Part II (Scenario-Based) conducted in September with BISD staff. 
• Campus exterior door maps provided to City of Brownwood first responders. 
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• Campus safety drills conducted.  
• Continuation of the Raptor Visitor Management System, which screens for sex offenders, alerts 

staff of custody violations, and provides everything schools need to screen persons during  
check-in.  

• Implementation of the Raptor Emergency Alert System, which will expedite and streamline 
emergency response by allowing users to initiate emergency protocols. 

• Continuation of the Watch DOGS program across the district, PK-6. 

Student Resource Officers  

• Full-time High School SRO –   Officer Fred Bastardo 
• Full-time Middle School SRO –    Officer Robert Lee  
• Half-time Elementary-    BPD assigned officer 
• Half-time Elementary-      BPD assigned officer 

 


